

Gina Kismet, Principal

For the Week of October 23, 2023

James DiSanto, GIS

2025 E. Teague Avenue, Fresno, CA 93720

Phone (559) 327-7300

Attendance Hotline (559) 327-7394

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
10/23	10/24	10/25	10/26	10/27
Mac & Kids Spooktacular Treats Red Ribbon Week Wear all Red Gate 4th Grade 7:25-7:55 (Rm 11)) Fitness Frenzy Lunch 11:30-1:20 CSI 3rd & 4th Grade 12:00-12:50 (Rm 8) Red Ribbon Kick Off Rally Amphitheater 1:30	Mac & Kids Spooktacular Treats Lost and Found Pickup Red Ribbon Week Wear active wear or team jersey SOS Parent Chaperone Meeting 7:15-8:15 Tech Lab Dog House - Bark Store 11:15-1:20 1st Grade Bricks for Kids In house field trip 8:00-11:30 Kinder AM & PM Hillcrest Pumpkin Patch Field Trip 8:30-12:00 CSI 1st & 2nd 11:30-12:20 (Rm 1) Supervised Study Grades 3-6 3:00-4:00 (Rm 8)	Mac & Kids Spooktacular Treats for Sale Red Ribbon Week Wear crazy costume no masks, no props or anything scary Fall Party Day Early Release Day Kinder AM 7:55-10:40 Kinder PM 10:40-1:25 Early Dismissal Grades 1-6 8:00-1:15 CSI 5th & 6th Grade 12:30-1:20 (Rm 19) Comp Cheer Practice 3:00-4:30 MPR Cheer Practice 3:00-4:00 Fall Elementary Art Show 6:00-7:30 (PDB)	Mac & Kids Spooktacular Treats Red Ribbon Week Wear pajamas or comfy sweats Pink Out Day- Wear Pink Gate 5th & 6th Grade 7:25-7:55 (Rm 11) Kinder Learning Club 11:30-12:00 (Rm K2) 4th QTR Accountability Party Kona Ice 1:00-2:00 pm Supervised Study Grades 3-6 3:00-4:00 (Rm 8)	NO SCHOOL Elementary Conference Day

LUNCH

Chicken Tenders
Creamy Mac-n-Cheese

Beef Taco Stick
Grilled Cheese Sandwich

Chicken Patty Sandwich Deep Dish Cheese Pizza

Cheeseburger Cheesy Pull Apart Bread

NO SCHOOL





Upcoming Events

10/30/23 Fir 10/30/23 At 10/31/23 Fit 11/02/23 2r

First Day of Winter Sports Athletic Awards Fitness Frenzy Spooky Sundae 2nd Grade Scout Island HOC Award - Respect

<u>ptc corner</u>

fall class parties are this week; check with your child's room parent or teacher to see how you can help. thank you!!

Cultural Corner

The Enrique (Kiki) S. Camarena Story

Enrique (Kiki) S. Camarena was born on July 26, 1947, in Mexicali, Mexico. He graduated from Calexico High School in Calexico, California in 1966, and in 1968 he joined the U.S. Marine Corps. After serving in the Marine Corps for two years, Kiki was a Calexico fireman, Calexico police officer, and an Imperial County Deputy Sheriff. Kiki joined the Drug Enforcement Administration in June of 1974. His first assignment as a Special Agent with DEA was in a familiar place - Calexico, California.

In 1977, after three years in Calexico, he was reassigned to the Fresno District Office in Northern California. Four years later, Kiki received transfer orders to Mexico, where he would work out of the Guadalajara Resident Office. For more than four years in Mexico, Kiki remained on the trail of the country's biggest marijuana and cocaine traffickers. In early 1985, he was extremely close to unlocking a multi-billion dollar drug pipeline. However, before he was able to expose the drug trafficking operations to the public, he was kidnapped on February 7, 1985. On that fateful day, while headed to a luncheon with his wife, Mika, Kiki was surrounded by five armed men who threw him into a car and sped away. That was the last time anyone but his kidnappers would see him alive.

It is believed that Special Agent Camarena's death actually occurred two days later, but his body was not discovered until March 5, 1985. He was 37 years old and was survived by his wife Mika and their three children—Enrique, Daniel, and Erik. During his 11 years with DEA, Kiki received two Sustained Superior Performance Awards, a Special Achievement Award and, posthumously, the Administrator's Award of Honor, the highest award granted by DEA.

Shortly after Kiki's death, Congressman Duncan Hunter and high school friend Henry Lozano launched Camarena Clubs in Kiki's hometown of Calexico, California. Hundreds of club members including Calexico High School teacher David Dhillon wore red ribbons and pledged to lead drug-free lives to honor the sacrifices made by Kiki Camarena and others on behalf of all Americans.

Red Ribbon Week eventually gained momentum throughout California and later across the United States. In 1985, club members presented the "Camarena Club Proclamation" to then First Lady Nancy Reagan, bringing it national attention. Later that summer, parent groups in California, Illinois, and Virginia began promoting the wearing of red ribbons nationwide during late October.

The campaign was then formalized in 1988 by the National Family Partnership, with President and Mrs. Reagan serving as honorary chairpersons. Today, the eight-day celebration is an annual catalyst to show intolerance for drugs in our schools, workplaces, and communities. Each year, on October 23-31, more than 80 million young people and adults show their commitment to a healthy, drug-free lifestyle by wearing or displaying the red ribbon.



Positivity Project

This week we are learning and celebrating

opm-knowing my words and actions affect others



PARENTING In the DIGITAL

AGE



Screen Time

Managing screen time can be challenging, but studies continue to show the value of limiting the amount of time children spend on screens and the potential impact on children developmentally and social emotionally if we don't. The American Academy of Pediatrics recommends children under the age of two have very limited time on screens and older children limit to two hours a day. For more information and some practical tips, read an except of an article from The Mayo Clinic.

Screen Time: How Much is Too Much?

Resources

Wondering how to better monitor your child's iPhone or iPad? Set controls by clicking the following link: Parental Control Set up for iPhone and iPad

Clovis Unified School District Clovis West Area

What is DIGITAL CITIZENSHIP?

Digital Citizenship is the ongoing development of skills and dispositions in our students that encourage SAFE, RESPECTFUL, and RESPONSIBLE behaviors online.

Keeping Children Safe Online

As a parent, you can set your children up to be positive digital citizens. Read on to see some actions you can take to set your child up for a positive experience in the digital world.

REMAIN POSITIVELY ENGAGED

 Pay attention to the online environments your children use. Surf the web with them and make teachable moments.

SUPPORT GOOD CHOICES

Encourage online autonomy WHEN APPROPRIATE.

KEEP A CLEAN MACHINE

- Protect your home computers with firewall and antivirus software.
- Keep your computers updated

KNOW THE PROTECTION FEATURES OF THE WEBSITES AND APPS YOUR CHILDREN USE

 Most major internet providers have tools to help you manage your child's online experience. These tools have the ability to monitor the amount of time a child spends online and allows you to select the places your child will visit online.

HELPTHEM BE GOOD DIGITAL CITIZENS

Teach your children what it means to be a good "digital friend." This includes respecting personal information of friends and family members and not sharing anything online that could be embarrassing or hurtful.

JUST A REMINDER THAT THERE IS NO SCHOOL ON FRIDAY, OCTOBER 27TH DUE TO PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES